Oregon Shores Beach Club, Inc., Unit 1
Monthly Board Meeting Minutes

Chiloquin Community Center

Date: December 11, 2024
The meeting was called to order by Pollie Carter the Chairman at 10 AM.

Additional members present were Judy Mangrum, Secretary/Treasurer, Mike Gottlieb, Vice Chairman, Carolyn Davis, Tim McDermott, and Matt Nelson. Additional people present at the meeting were Bill Springer. 
Reports:   
1. Water:  Pollie explained about letter from Oregon Water Health we just received and explained we are in default of not filling out the forms and are being fined.  Pollie talked to them about the letter we received.  The forms are in regards to lead and copper in our lines.  Pollie asked Matt and several others to help fill out the forms.  Mike said winter is here how do we check for this? Oregon Health said we need to send out notice to all residents and post the notice on the bulletin boards.  Tim said he had to go door to door some time back to find out if there is lead or copper in their lines. Mike asked if we would fill out the inventory and if we had that information.  

The discussion was discussed that there should be all plastic pipes. Mike said we should hire a lawyer for this.  Matt said Spring Street told us we were late is there a mix up with State. Tim said this is not a test but an inventory.  Pollie said it is late and we need to do the inventory.
Judy verified this report was due October 16th from an official from the State.   We don’t know who got the notification first about this.  But there is a web site we can go to see where all these tests are due.

Pollie is trying to get an extension or have fines removed.  We must save the inventory list to a computer and update the form each year. 
Matt said there should be records from the developer.  Pollie asked when the association was formed. 

Pollie wants a better definition of what the State wants.  Mike said isn’t this our map of what is here.  

There was much discussion about this report. Then the discussion was about sending notifications out to the 67 homes in our community.  It was decided to hold off on the letter to the public that was suggested by the State. 
More discussion about letter.  Bill said it’s a waste of time and money. Mike said we should refuse to put this letter out. We don’t want to alarm our residents with this letter.
Update on the well.  Bill Palmesa came out to talk about the well because of the high quote we got from Garcia and Garcia.  Matt had discussed a submersible pump.  We have two quotes from Klamath Pump. Randy has the written quotes. Tim wants to see Bob at Klamath Pump to get a copy of the quotes.  Mike asked about going deeper with the well. There is a puncture in the well from the farmer over the hill in our aquifer.  Tim said we can go with the submersible is the cheaper way of getting the well going. Matt said we don’t have the money to go deeper in the well.  Judy said we have $48,000 in water fund now.  We need to raise our assessments to handle going forward to getting the well repaired. 
There was more discussion about going deeper with the well and various other things that came into play.  Discussion went into the storage tanks and the water going uphill. Bill Springer explained what he used to do with the wells when he was taking care of the wells and how he took care of them.  He was very informative.
Matt got information from Randy before the meeting was over.  It will be $21,000 for a submersible pump. An additional $12,000 for the electrical that can be installed at a later date.  Switch motors at well house #2 because it is running so hot.  

2. Secretary/Treasurer:  Did not get to
3. Equipment: Did not get to
4. Roads: Did not get to
5. Marina: Did not get to 
6. Building: Did not get to
7. Old Business: Pollie asked for the approval of the Board to go ahead and purchase keys and locks for the mailboxes of $105.00.  Judy found out we can get a used mailbox system for $1265.00.  Mike made a motion and Tim seconded and passed.
It was brought up by Mike that Judy didn’t go forward with the new mailbox, and she explained why.  Judy felt our water issues were more important.  

Judy brought up the CPA bill for $1375.00.  Mike asked why and can’t we do the taxes. She explained that we have to have them and why we have a CPA do them. They are asking about the delay, and we had to pay a $150.00 extension fee for taxes. Pollie wants to know if we can get rid of the CPA and the Attorney. Tim said use QuickBooks to do our taxes. Judy explained we eliminated the Bookkeeper who did our books at $1200 a month and get charged once a year for a CPA.
Judy said we received monies for past due assessments and wanted to know what percentage to put in the water fund. Due to the fact some of the past due monies were so far back.  Bill said to put 50/50 to water fund. Judy explained that we should have $100,000 in the water fund.  Then there was discussion about when it was decided to make the water fund $100,000.  
New Business: Did not get to
Public Input: Did not get to
It was decided to put off the remaining portion of the agenda until the Board can meet

next week.
The meeting was adjourned at 11:40 AM

Next meeting:  Wednesday January 8, 2025 @ 10:00AM
Judy Mangrum

Secretary

